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shadow boxing

before i get to today's topic, there is something i 
want to say.  yesterday there were those that asked to 
be removed from this mailing list after reading the 
message.  although i never seek to offend, we know 
offenses must come.  if i offend because of the word of 
God, i have to believe i'm in good company with the 
Lord Jesus.  "blessed is he who is not offended because 
of Me."  matt 11:6

now on to the topic at hand.

"therefore i run thus: not with uncertainty.  thus I 
fight: not as one who beats the air.  but i discipline 
my body and bring it into subjection, lest, when i have 
preached to others, i myself should become 
disqualified." 1 cor 9:26-27

i don't think any believer could ever think of the 
apostle paul (one who penned most of the new testament 
we now have), as being disqualified.  but that was not 
the attitude of paul.  he knew how easy it is to become 
distracted by the world.  how easy to let "the cares of 
this world and the deceitfulness of riches choke the 
word, and he becomes unfruitful." matt 13:22

we certainly can't imagine seeing paul distracted by 
riches.  besides, he had riches laid up for himself 
this world could never match and could certainly never 
steal.  but comfort and ease can be something one would 
give their fortune for if denied too long.



 
he spoke of "keeping in shape".  not physical shape, 
although that is important.  we must keep in shape 
spiritually.  the only way to do that is to exercise in 
the spirit.  have you ever heard the saying: "if you 
were accused of being a christian, would there be 
enough evidence to convict you"?

are you known for denying the wants of one's body and 
getting up to spend time with the Lord; time before all 
the demands and distractions of the world attack you?  
does your prayer life (if existent) depend on whether 
it is pleasurable or not?   i just read a well phrased 
word from another preacher.  i think it was john piper, 
but maybe not.

"so, don’t think of prayer always as an easy 
conversation.  you hear so many people talk about 
prayer as just wonderful — 'have a little conversation 
with Jesus.'  well, it is sweet, and it is easy 
sometimes, but often, it is a walkie-talkie during war: 
the bombs are dropping; the enemy fire is heavy all 
around.  prayer is embattled, and we are called to get 
on the frequency of the heavenly headquarters and send 
in for fire cover here.  'i’ve got to have the air 
force quick, Father, because i’m in trouble.'  but 
never forget that even our call for help is an act of 
help from the Lord who is for us."

in that paragraph he phrased beautifully what the 
scripture explained in one sentence.  "surely in a 
flood of great waters they shall not come near him." 
psa 32:6  when the bombs are dropping and enemy fire is 
heavy, prayer too can be embattled.  instinct clicks in 



and we seek to defend ourselves.  but that is no 
defense.  "my help comes from the Lord, Who made heaven 
and earth." psa 121:1  we must know beforehand where 
shelter may be found.

and so - shadow boxing.  shadowboxing is a combat sport 
exercise in which a person throws punches at the air as 
though there is an opponent.  practiced primarily in 
boxing, it is used mainly to prepare the muscles before 
the person training engages in stronger physical 
activity.

what is our "stronger activity"?  "we do not wrestle 
against flesh and blood, but against principalities, 
against powers, against the rulers of the darkness of 
this age, against spiritual hosts of wickedness in the 
heavenly places." eph 6:12  we are in a war against 
forces, though unseen, can be more powerful than will 
or intellect.

there is a fight to be fought and a battle to win.  we 
exercise to keep in shape.  i like the inference to 
shadow boxing because though it may appear to others we 
are just striking at the wind.  the reality is we are 
striking against spirits and forces which cannot be 
viewed by the natural man, "because they are 
spiritually discerned".  1 cor 2:14

"heal the sick, cleanse the lepers, raise the dead, 
cast out demons.  freely you have received, freely 
give." matt 10:8  all the authority has been given to 
Jesus (matt 28:18), and He has given it unto us.  we go 
in His name.



theses signs have always been here and even now are 
manifested by a few.  but i really believe in my spirit 
the church is going to go out with as much glory, if 
not more, than it had at it's birth.  the latter rain, 
the fall rain, is still yet to fall.  i believe the 
miracles and glory will be a witness only those whose 
eyes are fully blinded can miss.

i hope you all will join me in this prayer.  fall Lord, 
fall.  fall all over me.  get glory to your name.  "it 
is time to seek the Lord, till He comes and rains 
righteousness on you." hos 10:12


